
Submitter: Tim Allen 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Joint Committee On Transportation 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB3155 

Having just arrived back from a trip to Arizona, and my work volunteering for many 

economic development organization in our own area, I ask that you please support 

this legislation. I myself own a UTV that has a road legal kit (turn signals, horn etc.) 

on it that is legal in various places around the country and am not allowed to 

operated it on the roads in my own community. Building a path for these to be legal 

on the road would start to simplify our patchwork or legal/not legal area’s. It will allow 

for visitors to our area to expand their exploration of the many great recreational 

opportunities Oregon has and end up generating more tourism revenue.  

Realistically there is no downside to this, those who oppose a common sense Bill like 

this are simply trying to prevent others from enjoying the opportunities to visit nature, 

bring tourism money to our rural communities that desperately need it, or are simply 

opposed to humans having the ability to move about free of government intervention 

and control.  

I respectfully ask that you support HB3155 


